From: JIM GODDARD <jim.goddard1@btopenworld.com>

To: Fbga1@aol.com <Fbga1@aol.com>

Subject: Right of Reply

Date: Mon, Jan 25, 2010 11:37 pm

Hello David.

You offered us a 'Right of Reply' to Mike Shelton's contribution on your website. Thanks for that, Here it is:

'We have on several occasions attempted to discuss the views and claims of Mike Shelton as set out here. However, he did not attend the relevant Executive Committee meetings. Then he resigned. The statement is strong on assertion, weak on evidence. It completely misrepresents our work in Jersey and in Scotland and how the CLA as an organisation is run. You will get a better feel on those issues if you look through our website as a whole and the summary of our work on Jersey which can be found on the front page (www.careleavers.com)'

The statement is on behalf of the CLA as a whole, NOT any individual within it. It has been discussed and agreed.

Regards,

Jim